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Newsletter OCTOBER 2011 
 

August 2011 

 

 

Next Month’s Rally –Mudjimba Beach Holiday Park 

Wednesday 16
th

 to Monday 21
st
 November 2011 

 

         
 

Nestled between the Mudjimba Surf Beach and the Maroochy River, Mudjimba Beach Holiday Park 

offers visitors a tranquil setting, each site is private, peaceful & far away from the bustling crowds. 

Mudjimba Beach Holiday Park Features; Shaded swimming pool, Manicured lawns and gardens, 2 

amenity buildings, Toilet/shower facilities for the disabled, 2 laundry facilities - with coin operated 

washing machines and driers, BBQ facilities, Camp kitchen, Wireless internet hotspot. 123 powered 

tourist caravan sites - shady and most with a concrete slab. 29 unpowered tent/camping sites, also 3 

Villas - 1 x 2 bedrooms, 2 x 1 bedroom.  Email; mudjimba@maroochypark.qld.gov.au 

 

Activities and Attractions; Visit the Pacific Paradise Bowls Club, Restaurants and nightspots are within 

easy reach, take a leisurely stroll along the beach, wander along a bush-walking track, do some fishing, 

take a dip in the ocean. Shoppers the Sunshine Plaza awaits! 

 

Cost per van per night; 20% club discount = $30.40 per van per night, those who wish to stay for 

A whole week the cost is $196.00 per week. The rally coordinator will require your booking by Friday 

4
th

 November 2011, please reply if you will or will not be attending this rally. 

 

THE TARP: Carriers please note all the tarp components will be required for this rally, if you  

cannot attend please make alternative arrangements ASAP. 

 

DIRECTIONS 

(Via Bli Bli)Take ramp to Bruce H/way, take ramp to Nambour/Bli Bli Rd (route10) 

Nambour/Mudjimba, enter roundabout take 5
th
 exit onto Bli Bli Rd enter roundabout – 

take 1
st
 exit onto Bli Bli Rd, arrive at the waypoint on Bli Bli Rd, proceed southeast on Bli Bli Rd 

(route10), enter roundabout –take 1
st
 exit onto David Low Way, continue onto David Low Way, and 

enter roundabout –take 1
st
 exit onto David Low Way/Mudjimba/Sunshine Coast Airport (route 6), 

continue on this road until traffic lights then turn right onto Mudjimba Beach Road, take 2
nd

 right onto 

Coolibah St, turn onto Cottonwood St, travel to 3/35 Cottonwood St- Park entrance.  

 

Sorry no dogs allowed 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 New Managers Robby, Karen 

& Cassie Mitchell 

Phone 1800 461 475  

Phone 07 5448 7157 

Cottonwood Street 

Mudjimba, 4564,  

Sunshine Coast, Qld. 

EMERGENCY DETAILS -FIRE OR MEDICAL   

To seek urgent help, continual quick short blasts of a 

whistle or car horn (3 seconds on/off). Upon hearing this 

members are requested to proceed in an orderly manner 

to the site of the whistle or car horn bringing with them 

mobile phone, fire extinguisher, water bucket, fire 

blanket, torch and first aid kit   

POST CODE –4564 

 

Samford Valley Medical Centre Ph 07 3289 1712 
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NOMINATIONS FOR COMMITTEE POSITIONS 2011-2012 

 

 

Position Name First Nominator Second Nominator Agree 

President Les Brearley Eric Byng 

Andy Hellewell 

Vicki Mackenzie 

Elaine Sutherland 

Bev Byng 

Dave Hellewell 

John Mackenzie 

Vicki Mackenzie 

y 

y 

y 

y 

Vice-President John Hunter Elaine Sutherland 

Bev Byng 

Andy Hellewell 

Vicki Mackenzie 

Eric Byng 

Dave Hellewell 

y 

y 

y 

Secretary Elaine Sutherland Bev Byng 

Andy Hellewell 

Vicki Mackenzie 

Eric Byng 

Lorraine White 

Bev Byng 

y 

y 

y 

Treasurer Vicki Mackenzie John Mackenzie 

Andy Hellewell 

Elaine Sutherland 

Eric Byng 

Les Brearley 

Dave Hellewell 

Bev Byng 

Bev Byng 

y 

y 

y 

y 

Rally 

Coordinator 

Alan White Peter Crowe 

Eric Byng 

Elaine Sutherland 

Andy Hellewell 

Bev Byng 

Vicki Mackenzie 

y 

y 

y 

 

 

 

PRESIDENTS REPORT 

 

I hope all who attended the State rally had a great time and look forward to hearing the stories. 

 

A reminder that the AGM will be held next month at Mudjimba.  If you have anything that you wish to put on the 

agenda then let Bev know as soon as possible.  The committee is finalising the details which will be sent out with the 

AGM notice.  The current intention is to have the AGM at 3:00 pm on Saturday with a barbeque dinner after happy hour.  

As this will be the club’s sixth birthday we thought we could make it a 60’s party, so come dressed up as something 

from the 60’s. 

 

Thank you to all those who have offered to help the club by being on the committee for 2012.  We have nominations for 

all committee positions. However we are still looking for somebody to take over as newsletter editor.  Since the changes 

a couple of years ago this is not a committee position, but it is an important part of keeping everyone in the club 

informed.  If you think you may be able to help then talk to June or one of the other committee members.  

 

We have had some interest in joining the club from our advertisement.  If you know of somebody who may be 

interested then encourage them to come along to one of the rallies. 

 

 

See you at Mudjimba 

 

Cheers...Les 
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 SECRETARY’S REPORT 

Hi All, First of all I must say to the members who could not attend the State rally you missed out on a fantastic time. I must 

also say that Eric, Jim & Rae, Alan & Lorraine did your club proud with their involvement in everything, from helping and 

participating in all activities. I will also be encouraging all to attend next year’s State rally at Beaudesert and also the National 

Rally in 2013 at Rockhampton. 

Nominations for Committee positions are completed, and I hope everyone will attend the AGM at Mudjimba next month. 

See you all then. 

 

Cheers...Bev 

 

THE ATTENDANCE BOOK; Please remember to sign when you arrive. This is signed for insurance purposes 

. 

TREASURER’S REPORT            (No report as it was a State Rally) 

 

  STATE RALLY REPORT, MARYBOROUGH, 12
th
 to 19

th
 OCTOBER 2011 

Jim and I left home on Monday the 12
th
, and headed for Standown Park for an overnight stop, which we enjoyed, gave us a 

chance to rest up before the hectic time ahead of us. We left around 8.30am Tuesday & went up the back way to Maryborough, 

a good run with no traffic until we hit Maryborough itself. 

We arrived at the Maryborough showgrounds around 9.30 Tuesday, we were parked in the Special Need area, which came to 

be known as the Geriatric Ward. After setting up the van we went off to find out what was needed of us for the rest of the day.  

We went to Hall 3 after lunch and were put to work filling the welcome bags, all 250 of them. There was a real production line 

of people moving between 2 lines of tables filled with the bits and pieces to go into the bags. Many hands made the work go 

quicker.  At 4 pm. We all arrived at the office to register. I finished up sitting outside the office collecting the names and clubs 

of all attendees on special sheets of paper, which were to be used to make placemats for a special prize. After all of the early 

arrivals had registered the office was closed and we all headed off to our vans for tea and a goodnights rest for the busy time 

ahead. 

Day 1 Wednesday 

Jim and I woke to discover that we had a flat tyre on the Ford, so had to find a tyre repair mob, luckily there was one 

advertised in the Fraser Coast Booklet we had in our Welcome Bags.  

The first van arrived at the gate at 7.45 am, and by the time the gates opened there were a few more waiting. Wednesday was 

very busy with arrivals, and I was again collecting signatures for the placemats. Luckily the office closes for lunch so we did 

get a short break.  Bev and Eric and Alan and Lorraine arrived to check in at the office just before lunch, it was great to be 

there to greet them .While collecting signatures during the afternoon, I watched the line dancing lessons, very entertaining. 

Wednesday night was trivia night, but we did not attend that. 

Day 2 Thursday 

Bev worked in the office, and Lorraine took over the collection of signatures, Jim and I went into town to get the tyre fixed, 

but no luck, we had to get 2 new ones, and they had to be bought up from Brisbane. So we went to IGA got a bit of shopping 

and I bought Jim a car for the Drag Racing. He tried his car on the track in the hall and thought it a goer. At 2 pm. Jan Facey a 

bush poet entertained in the main hall, Alan, Lorraine and I were there to hear her. She is a Qld champ. And she gave a good 

recital. This was followed by a Fashion Parade put on by Millers.  Which was good and the models and Compere did a good 

job, the most popular model was (Miss) Lesley Usher, who showed of “Her” fashion very well. At 7 pm. There was a 

presentation on the National Rally to be held in Rockhampton in 2013 all of us but Jim attended, and all were impressed with 

the presentation. We have all registered for the National Rally and are looking forward to it, at this time there are just over 300 

vans registered, and they are hoping for about 600+ to arrive. 

Day 3 Friday 

Some of us were woken at 4 am by a big storm, a sign of things to come. Lorraine, headed off on a Bus Trip to Hervey Bay to 

go on the Whale watching tour. She really enjoyed the trip, some of the passengers were sea sick, as it was a rough trip out, 

but Lorraine was not one of them. Bev, Eric and I attended the CCCQ meeting in the Main Hall, a report has been sent to our 

committee about this. I should point out that due to some unforeseen problems next year’s State Rally will be held in 

Beaudesert and not Warwick as originally planned.  

It was another busy day for all, with plenty of entertainment available. Jim and I returned into town go get our new tyres fitted, 

several dollars lighter we returned to the showgrounds for lunch, and to rest for the evenings opening ceremony. We all met up 

at the hall and it was great to see Bev and Alan parade our banner through the hall, and then to see it hung high with all of the 

other flags from the attending clubs.  
 continued 
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The opening ceremony started with a visit from the Maryborough Town Crier, and Mary Heritage. The Town Crier 

welcomed us then Mary Heritage and President Ken fired the welcome Cannon, The official opening was then performed 

by Chris Foley M.P. and we were warmly welcomed by Maryborough. After the ceremony we were entertained by 5 

young people who are all attached to the Brolga Theatre, they all had their own style of singing, and were all very 

entertaining. The youngest was a girl of just 15.  We discovered that there was a Mr. Whippy style ice cream van outside, 

so off I went and we all sat enjoying the treat, and listening to the music. 

Day 4 Saturday 

The day dawned and the clubs were busy setting up their market stalls. The market opened at 9 am. And we all went to 

see what bargains we could find. We all looked at what was on offer, and spent a bit of our hard earned cash, some good 

bargains too.  At 10 am. The Drag Racing started, so the next couple of hours were spent watching the boys and girls 

with their toys. A lot of fun was had by all; I think Eric had the best car in our club 

During the Drag Racing, we were surprised by a visit from Jan and a friend, who had come to visit us at the Rally. 

Owing to the expected bad weather, Jan was unable to stay all day, but we were all pleased to see him there.  Once again 

there was more entertainment available during the day for those who wished.         

At 6 pm. It was time for the catered dinner; we were all sitting in our finery, ready for Dinner and the Op Shop Ball. Bev 

and Lorraine both looked stunning in their Op Shop finds; Eric looked dapper in his Op Shop suit and hat. Jim and Alan 

looked smart too, a group to be proud to be seen with. I was the only one not in op shop gear. Dinner was served, very 

nice too, beef or chicken and vegetables, we were all sitting and enjoying our meals when the rains came, and boy did 

they come, we were all in the big basketball hall which had louvers around the top, the wind was so strong we were 

getting sprayed with the rain coming through the louvers, and the water was pouring down the walls too. People were 

sitting at the tables eating their meal with umbrellas up, a sight not to be missed. It will take some beating as 

entertainment.  I must say here that we did not get too wet, as the mist was very fine. After the meal we were entertained 

by Shane and Dolf, who were very good, with lots up dancing to the music.  There was a parade of the Op Shop 

garments, and prizes were given out to some lucky recipients. Early in the evening Lorraine had discovered that another 

lady was wearing exactly the same dress, in the same colour, and there was some joking about that, but during the parade 

it was discovered that there was another dress the same but in a different colour, all dresses were bought in different 

suburbs. 

Day 5 Sunday 

I started the day with the catered Breakfast in the Hall, which I did enjoy; I didn’t have to cook it. There was a lot of 

entertainment available again, I did attend the CPR Awareness, and found it interesting. I also went to see the Photo 

competition, some really fantastic photos, the winners deserved their awards. I also visited Bev in the office for an 

application form for the National Rally. 6.45 pm saw us all seated in the hall ready for the drawing of the raffle and the 

closing ceremony. The raffle was drawn, there were 83 prizes, it got to no. 69 before we had any success, Alan & 

Lorraine won an Aussie Escape voucher for a Caravan service, for a single axle van. That was the only success we had. 

(Their van is double axle) Ken then introduced the guests for the night, Joanne Faulkner from the Flying Doctors, Thea 

from the Fraser Coast Council, and Councillor Gerard O’Connell. The awards were then made, The attendance award 

went to the Adventurers Club, Prizes then given for the Disc Bowls, and the Van prize for the day was the Place Mats 

made from all the signatures collected. The Treasurer then presented a cheque for $7,500.00 to Jo from the Flying 

Doctors. She accepted gratefully on behalf of the Flying Doctors. I estimate that the Caravan Clubs have donated 

approximately $30.000.00 over the last 5 years that Jim and I have been attending the State Rallies.  A cheque was then 

presented to Thea for $17.500, being the 1
st
 payment for ground fees etc. A second cheque will be passed over when 

electricity etc is finalised. Councillor Gerard O’Connell then closed the rally, thanking all for their attendance, and for 

what they have put into the area over the past week. The Flags and Banners where then lowered. We were then 

entertained by the Ramblers. I have since learned that they had trouble with the sound mixers, and were all very unhappy 

with the way they sounded. Someone unknown had fiddled with the equipment.  Even the sound expert Doug, couldn’t 

help them. Lorraine, Jim and I again enjoyed the fruits of the Ice Cream Van before we went home to bed. 

Day 6 Monday 

9 am. Saw Lorraine and I waiting at the gate for the bus to take us for a river cruise, and Heritage tour. We chugged up 

and down the Mary River on Mary (the boat) at the great speed of 8 knots. The Captain, Dennis was very informative, 

and the trip was interesting, we were served a BBQ lunch on board, and the 2 cooks are to be congratulated, the meal was 

enjoyable, and they didn’t have a lot of room to move. 

They certainly knew what they were doing. After the river Cruise, Mary Heritage joined us on the Bus and we toured 

around Maryborough. What a town, and what an interesting History. We saw a lot of old buildings, and even more old 

houses. A town well worth a visit. Saturday evening saw us all getting into our glad rags and catching the bus to the 

R.S.L. for dinner. A very good meal with good company. We headed back after the meal and there was an entertainer in 

the hall, Bev, Eric, Lorraine and Alan stopped in, and enjoyed what they saw and heard. 

Day 7 Tuesday. 

Club Drag Racing Competition was held, with 10 clubs entering a team of 2 cars. Eric and Alan represented us, and 
they had a lot of fun racing their cars. Alas they were not the winners, but were certainly not disgraced. We have 
learnt which the best cars are, so are on the lookout for some to race at Beaudesert next year. 

continued 
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 The winners were from QCC. Jim and I drove up the hill for Happy Hour, the first time we had been able to join the others, it 

was such a busy time, we didn’t have time to socialise even though we were only a couple of hundred meters away.  

At 7 pm. Julie Paris and David Moyes, the Entertainers from Monday night returned, and were worth going to see. Julie had 

the crowd joining her singing songs from the 60’s. The winning shoppers Dockets were drawn; alas we had no luck there 

either. There was also a few door prizes, and we couldn’t win one of those either. 

The entertainment continued, with everyone singing along, and remembering the songs of our younger days, another good 

night had by all. At the close of the show we wished everyone goodbye, and retired to bed ready to pack and head to all points 

north south east and west the next morning. 

              

We all enjoyed a very good rally, and all volunteered to help where we could, Bev in the office, Lorraine did a stint in the 

office, I did the placemats and other bits and pieces, Alan and Jim did security on the gates, and Eric helped with the water 

collections. A good time spent with good friends. We attended seminars and talks that interested us, and learnt a lot, I know we 

are all looking to the next State Rally at Beaudesert in 2012. 

We all met many new people, and ran into people we had met before. A total of 239 vans attended the rally, and it was good to 

see so many faces we had seen before. Roll on Beaudesert 2012. We left Wednesday morning and headed back to Standown 

for a few more days before the trip home. 

 
ROLL ON BEAUDESERT! 

 

Reporter...Rae 

Friday 14
th

 October 2011 

We departed from the Maryborough Showgrounds at 7 am by bus to Harvey Bay with 74 passengers in 2 buses for what was 

to be a day in my life that I will remember for the rest of my life. We arrived at the Marina at 8.15.and boarded the boat Spirit 

of Harvey Bay a 24 metre catamaran with six viewing decks spread over 5 levels complete with under water microphones to 

listen to the Whales calling The boat also has under water viewing areas for spectacular vision of the Whales in their play 

ground We departed from the Bay and headed out into open water to find some Whales. On the way we were served morning 

tea. The water was choppy but the boat handled it well the twin hulls cutting through the water pushed along by the powerful 

motors sending up huge white sprays from the sides. We soon found some Whales with calves some were feeding off their 

mothers. Over the next few hours we spotted 14 Whales with their calves. They are truly remarkable Mammals the bond 

between the mother and the calf is so strong I do not know how anyone could harm them. For lunch we had a delicious buffet 

meal of chicken silver side ham with assorted salads On the return journey the water was a lot calmer as we entered the bay the 

boat took us along the foreshore for a sightseeing tour of the coastline and then back to the marina and on to the bus for the 

return journey which ended an unforgettable experience. 

This Rally has been absolutely awesome with excellent entertainment and activities well run and very well organised by far 

the best Rally we have ever attended everyone joined in and was very friendly and outgoing we can’t wait until the next one. 

Reporter...Lorraine 

We have had an awesome time at the rally and I mean AWESOME; everyone has been very friendly we have all been 

helping with different things such as security on the gate and work in the office, the car racing was a lot of fun. 

Reporter... Alan 

  

Editors Note; On behalf of all the club members I would like to thank Rae, Lorraine & Alan for their excellent 

reports on the State rally, I’m sure we all wish we could have been there.  
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*  Dog Friendly venue 

 

   

 2011 CALENDAR 

 
NOVEMBER  

Mudjimba Caravan Pk 

new managers Robby & 

Karen Mitchell 

Ph: 1800 461 475 

 

DECEMBER 

No Rally 

(Xmas Lunch) 
 
 

 2012 CALENDAR 

 

JANUARY-  TBA 

FEBRUARY-booked  

Tin Can Bay T/Park 

MARCH-booked  

Canungra s/grounds 

APRIL- Booked  

Nambour s/grounds 

MAY-booked  

Lake Macdonald 

JUNE- booked  

Imbil, Deer Park 

JULY- booked  

Nanango C&M Park 

AUGUST-booked  

Rathdowney s/grounds 

SEPTEMBER-  

State Rally-Beaudesert 

OCTOBER-booked  

Kenilworth s/grounds 

NOVEMBER- booked  

Crow’s Nest C/Park 

 

DECEMBER- 

No Rally (Xmas Lunch) 

 

 ACTIVITY for Mudjimba Rally (Saturday) 

We will be having a takeaway lunch from The Loaded Lizard at about 1pm. If the 

weather is ok we will go across the road to the park for lunch, if not then we will have 

lunch under the tarp. Members can check out the takeaway menu from the following 

website. www.theloadedlizard.com.au   This menu also has gluten free. If I can get 

orders in the morning the chef will try to have our meals ready around the same time. 

 After lunch before the AGM we will have a fun trivia game. 
Organisers ...Alan & Debbie 

 

                              

Congratulations & Happy Birthday to our club we are now officially  

Six years old.  Let’s celebrate; Come dressed up as something from 

the 60’s to the Barbeque Dinner after Happy Hour.  

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

                

 H                      
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
                     
                                                                           
 

ACTIVITIES ROSTER 2011 

 

NOV> Alan & Deb Howard/  

Takeaway Lunch & Trivia game 

 

DEC> no rally, Xmas Lunch 

 

JAN>2012 - TBA 

RAFFLE ROSTER (prize value $20.00+ tickets) 

NOV>2011- Jan Kostuch 

DEC>2011- No Rally 

JAN>2012- Committee 

If you are unable to attend your nominated rally please get 

in touch with the next member on the raffle list. Should you 

be unable to find a replacement from this list, contact the 

Secretary Bev Byng- Ph 07 3869 0345. 

  

 GOSSIP LINE – Saturday 22nd October 2011 
Peter & I were out at North Lakes Shopping centre when we met up with past members 

Max and Judy Martin. For those who do not know Max & Judy resigned from the club 

due to health problems, sold their house & purchased a larger caravan to live in & 

spent some time around the Tweed area.  About a month ago they came back to visit 

family & were planning a month of travelling; four hours after starting out on the road 

their van started to sway & became out of control & both vehicles rolled & were a 

complete right off, blocking the D’Aguilar Highway for four hours.  Both of them and 

their little dogs were extremely lucky to have survived. Judy said when two young men 

pulled her out of the car she did not know if she was still here or not. They are living at 

North Lakes at present & have purchased a Winbeager motor home – no more towing 

of caravans! They asked to be remembered to club members who knew them & hoped 

to catch up sometime in the future. 

June 

TRAVEL NEWS - David Hellewell 

October 6 at 12:14pm; bogged at Ningi gully. Rained all night. Red soil just like a 

skate rink. Had to get a farmer with a tractor to pull the car and caravan out. Now at St 

George - has been raining. 

October 11th at 4:55pm; Free Camping 50 Klms SW of Broken Hill. Adelaide 

tomorrow.  

October 13
th
 at 2:24pm; In Adelaide. Camping at Modbury 

October21
st
 2011, at Stanthorpe. Home tomorrow after 5,000klm round trip. Might sell 

the caravan as it is too big and I am using too much fuel. Anyone interested at about 

$35K. Want a smaller one but Andy still wants the toilet and shower. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                            

   
  

         

http://www.theloadedlizard.com.au/
http://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100001853382998
http://www.facebook.com/permalink.php?story_fbid=200771646661280&id=100001853382998
http://www.facebook.com/permalink.php?story_fbid=202992159772562&id=100001853382998
http://www.facebook.com/permalink.php?story_fbid=203825809689197&id=100001853382998
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DELEGATES REPORT-CCCQ Meeting at Maryborough, 14
th

 October 2011  

Warwick (2012). There has been a change of people running the showgrounds, Ken wrote to the new people and received  

no reply and had no satisfaction with the contacts so the rally at has been cancelled, a big mess. A letter has been sent to 

Beaudesert to book their showground instead. Ken reported that they have been to check Beaudesert, and there is plenty of 

room for the rally. 

        It was reported that if you have Swap and Go cylinders, these must be swapped by Swap and go Agents, it is illegal for any   

      other gas dealer to refill them. 

       A question was asked about the change in the disc bowls rules.  It was explained that the rules have not been changed; they 

 have been clarified to make it easier. The new rules will be available on their web site.  

Moreton Bay Council; There has been a lot of correspondence with the council about the dog’s policy. No dogs or cats 

allowed at Council run Showgrounds; it is possible that leased parks may have their own dog policy.  Birds in cages are 

permitted.   

 

Reporter...Rae 

 

      

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

          
 

 

REMINDER 

Members are expected to wear their Club Shirts at “Official”  

Club gatherings and any other designated Club Activities, 

gatherings or functions as stated by the Committee. 

Only the officially sanctioned shirt is acceptable as stated  

by the Committee. 
 

Saturday is official Club rally day.  

                         
BIRTHDAYS, November2011 

 12
th

 Jim Williamson 

 21
st
 Dave Smith 

 22
nd

Dave Hellewell 

 24
th

Doreen Broadley 
 25

th
Mike Zielke 

 

       ANNIVERSARIES 

  5
th

 Dave & Doreen Broadley 

  9
th

Alan & Lorraine White 

          10
th

 Les & Bernie Brearley 

CLUB SHOP 
MENS SHIRTS               $ 33.00 EACH 

WOMENS SHIRTS             $ 33.00 EACH 

JACKETS (0rder only)             $ 35.00 EACH 

CAPS                                                  $ 18.00 EACH 

CLUB STICKERS                            $   5.00 EACH 

VAN FLAG HOLDERS                   $   5.00 EACH 

TOWBAR HITCH HANDLES        $ 10.00 EACH 

TENT PEG PULLERS                     $   5.00 EACH 

 
 

 Log Book Servicing  Brakes &Suspension 

 EFT Tuning & Repairs 

 Air Conditioning   Fleet Care 

 

Strathpine 3205 5311 Northlakes 3491 8222 
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    Maryborough State Rally arrivals; J&R Williamson, E&B Byng, A&L White.   
 

Congratulations to those who attended the state rally, it sounds like you all had a great time as well as volunteering your  

services to help the organisers, and I’m sure you all enjoyed a “cold one” at the end of each day. I bet Rae will have 

taken some great photos. 

 

For those attending the rally at Mudjimba –this is a council leased park & do dogs are allowed, you will pay on arrival 

at the office & the Manger will direct you where to park. Looking forward to seeing you there, 

Have a safe trip. 

 

Regards...Peter 

 

 

 

 

 

Safety Tips  
Fire Extinguishers are required by law to be carried in all types of caravans and they must be in a serviceable 

condition. First tip is, do you know where yours is?  And a Fire Blanket. 

 
Power leads to caravans must be rated at 240 volts - 15 amps and under no circumstances should a 10 amp lead or an 

adaptor lead be used instead. There are specialised electrical apparatus available for connecting caravans to 10 amp 

electrical outlets. After plugging in the “socket end” to the caravan, you should always play out the excess lead over the 

ground so as not to leave it in a coil.   

 

    Correct >>>      Incorrect >>>   
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                                           ACTIVITIES ROSTER 2012 
 

 Current    23/10/11 
Club postal address: - The Secretary PCCI 122 Braun Street DEAGON 4017 
 EMAIL: - peninsulacaravanclub@gmail.com 

   

MONTH AND 
RALLY DESTINATION 

 
ALLOCATED 
MEMBERS 

 

 
PROPOSED ACTIVITY 

 
 

JANUARY  2012 
 

PICNIC IN PARK 
COMMITTEE  

 
FEBRUARY  2012 
 
TIN CAN BAY T/PARK 

CLAUSEN K & M 

CROWE P & J 
 

 
MARCH  2012 
 

CANUNGRA S/GROUNDS 
 

SMITH D & D 

HELLEWELL D & A  

 
APRIL  2012 
 
NAMBOUR S/GRNDS 
 

MACKENZIE J 
HUNTER H 
WHITE L 

Hawaiian Beach Party - TBA 

 
MAY  2012 
 
LAKE MACDONALD 
 

BYNG E & B 
KOSTUCH J / 

SINGH L 
 

 
JUNE  2012 
 
IMBIL DEER PARK 
 

BROADLEY D & D 

SUTHERLAND W 

HUXLEY M 

 
 

 
JULY  2012 
 
NANANGO C&M PARK 
 

WILLIAMSON J & R 

ZIELKE M & J 
 
 

 
AUGUST  2012 
 
RATHDOWNEY S/GRNDS 
 

HOWARD R & D 

BREARLEY B 

WILLIAMS H 

 

SEPTEMBER 2012 
 

STATE RALLY WARWICK 
 

No Activity State Rally 

  
OCTOBER  2012 
 
KENILWORTH S/GRNDS 
 

GIBSON G 

HOWARD A & D 

 
 

 
NOVEMBER  2012 
 
CROW’S NEST C/PARK 
    

TRACEY M & E 
VASYLI R & C 

 

 
MEMBERS SHOULD YOU BE UNABLE TO PERFORM YOUR ACTIVITY, IT IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY TO 

SEEK OUT AN ALTERNATIVE ARRANGEMENT BY SWAPPING WITH ANOTHER MONTH/MEMBER AND 

ADVISE THE ACTIVITY ROSTER CO-ORDINATOR OF THE CHANGE. 

mailto:peninsulacaravanclub@gmail.com
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The contents of this document are intended for the original club recipients and must not be on forwarded without the permission of the Author.  

None of the contents of this newsletter necessarily states the views of the Peninsula Caravan Club Inc or that of the editor unless otherwise stated. 

 

 

 

                  

COMMITTEE/SUBCOMMITTEECONTACT DETAILS 

Email address:  peninsulacaravanclub@gmail.com 

    

 

 Position                     Name                      Phone           Mobile                   Email address 

President Les Brearley 32690396 0429340042(B) lesbernie@bigpond.com 

Vice President John Hunter 32055432 0421222346(H) jhgnhunter@optusnet.com.au 

Secretary Bev.Byng 3869 0345 0421274206 bynge@optusnet.com.au 

Treasurer Vicki Mackenzie 3204 0705 0417253786 v_mac52@hotmail.com 

Rally Co-ord. Peter Crowe 3496 2245 0403421163 crowman8@optusnet.com.au 

NewsletterEditor June Crowe 3496 2245  n/a jm.crowe@optusnet.com.au 

     


